
Grosse Pointe Farms Boat Club         Bridge and Board Meeting      
Thursday, July 8th, 2021           8:25 p.m. 

Present at meeting:  
 
Ric Schmidt - Commodore      Patrick Mills - Treasurer   
Maryann Houmani - Rear Commodore   Susan Mills – Membership  
   

Meeting location: Village Grill 
Ric opened meeting –  
 
Club needs a secretary. 
 
Discussed business that came up at June Bridge and Board Meeting to fill Ric in.  (City letter to secure 
club dates and flotilla) 
 
Treasury – Approximately $8000 in bank.  Spending $850 on flags for racing series, plus upcoming 
club meeting/party expenditures this year. 
 
Discussed memberships which have not been paid this year. 
 
Concerned if PP community center wont open for use at all this year. Ric to contact Shane about how 
we might be able to use it this year for membership meetings/socials.  

 
This year’s Thursday sailboat racing awards party will be Thursday, September 2, 2021.   
This will be held in the pavilion.  Food will be provided for the sailors.  
 
Shake By the Lake (September) and a new event, Octoberfest (early October), in liu of Lobster, will be 
put together.  
 
Plan to hold commodore ball in March 2022 for Craig Baetz.  
 
Plan to have vice and rear commodores from this year repeat positions as Rich Smith never ran 
Regatta last year, due to COVID, and expressed interested for next year. Maryann Houmani, with 
other volunteer support, offered to hold her position again.  
 
Susan Mills will act as commodore for 2022 as Ric Schmidt (interim commodore 2021) will be unable 
to support the position again next year and current commodore gave notice for his position this past 
June.  Chain of command is not moving up in 2022 due to COVID. Vote to occur at general meeting 
this year.    
 

Meeting adjourned 10:00 p.m.     SM  


